Fossoway and District Community Council

Minutes of Meeting

Monday 13th December 2010
Crook of Devon Institute 

(rescheduled from earlier date due to adverse weather conditions)
1. Attending: S Morrison,  T Wigman-Duffy, A Lavery, S Anderson, M Anness, K Bothwick,  Cllr. M Barnacle
24 Members of the public
Apologies: A Cheape   Cllr. Robertson
2.  Declarations of interest: There were no declarations of interest.
3. Community Policing- No-one was available.
4. Minutes of the last meeting – These were signed off after a small amendment to the wording of a paragraph on the Dunning Glen problem.
5. Presentation.  A McMurtrie,  Lambhill Energy-This presentation was to make the community aware of the forthcoming planning application for a biomass combined heat and power plant and animal bedding operation at the Oran site at Lambhill,  Blairingone.
After Mr. MacMurtrie outlined the proposal, the members of the public asked questions and expressed their concerns about the application. After much discussion, it was decided that the main areas of concern should be emailed to Trudy and these would form a basis for a public meeting/ workshop session at a later date.
      The main points raised at this stage were:

· visual impact, rural situation, forestry paths very close by.
· materials to be burnt, possible chemical emissions, dust, health and safety
· lorry movements, increased traffic, noise and light pollution
· history of the site following previous complaints, lack of benefits to the village

· connecting to the electricity grid, subsidies, efficiency, carbon costs

The Director of Lambhill Energy was unable to attend this rescheduled
                 Meeting, but the community hoped that he would be able to attend the
                 forthcoming public discussions.

6. Matters Arising:
· Tayside Main Issues Report
The meeting to be held on the Tayside Main Issues Report and Consultation has been rescheduled for Thursday 16th December.  The deadline for comment has been extended to 11 February 2011, due to adverse weather conditions.
· War Memorial, Blairingone

Suggestions put forward from a previous meeting have been acknowledged by PKC but there is an early indication that they do not see them as a workable solution. The CC will continue working towards a satisfactory conclusion.

· Car Parking, Fossoway Church
Sandy will have meetings with church and council officials to try and move this problem forward.
· Dunning Glen Problems

Health and Safety issues still plague this issue but it may be possible to apply for a grant to clean up the site.  Kevin is continuing to source clean-up companies.
7. Community Council Business –The meeting about the Kinross Fund was cancelled.
8. PKC Business, Councillor’s Report – Cllr. Barnacle has had no reply yet from PKC about the parking issues at Fossoway Church.  

Cllr. Robertson has been looking into the problem concerning ditches    along the Aldie Road.
9. Planning Applications-
10/02053/FLL, Land at Braehead, Rumbling Bridge, Variation of planning conditions no 5 and 9 of planning consent 07/01403/FUL.

Recommendation.  Reject, as not valid physical reason is given for non completion within the existing timeframe and delay will inconvenience both public use and the private amenity of neighbours.
10/01919/FLL, Thorntonhill, Fossoway, KY13 0PB, Erection of 10kW Evoco wind turbine.

Recommendation.  No Community Council comment.

10/01995/FLL, Woodlands Mawmill, Cleish, KY13 0LN, Demolition of existing out buildings and conservatory and erection of a replacement extension. 

Recommendation.  No Community Council comment.

10/01845/FLL, Whorlawhill Farm, Carnbo Kinross, KY13 0NZ, Installation of an underground slurry tank.

Recommendation.  No Community Council comment.
10. General Correspondence –All outgoing and incoming correspondence was available for viewing.
11. A.O.C.B –A mobile abattoir has been parking overnight on the Aldie Road unattended.   The CC will look onto it.   

The gritting on the Blairingone to Saline road at Solsgirth has been a concern.  The road is particularly dangerous. The fact that the gritters are no longer at Turfhills could be a factor.
The school bus for Fossoway school is consistently late and parents are worried about their children waiting in the cold weather.
This was followed by a presentation of McCrae and McCrae about an early proposal to build a substantial amount of housing, including affordable housing, in the village of Blairingone.  This is of course dependent on the option which will be chosen for the Tayside Main Issues Plan.  McCrae and McCrae were very willing to include residents of Blairingone early in the process.  A more extensive consultation period will follow later in the year.
*Next Meeting-    Tuesday 4th January 2011, 7.30pm
Moubray Hall, Powmill
All Welcome!

